






CITY COUNCIL MEMORANDUM 

 

          AGENDA ITEM # III-1  

FROM:  THE OFFICE OF THE CITY MANAGER DATE: MAY 4, 2021 

 

RECEIVE AND DISCUSS A PRESENTATION FROM TAX APPRAISAL BOARD 

REPRESENTATIVE JARED BRYAN REGARDING THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF 

THE TAX APPRAISAL DISTRICT OF BELL COUNTY THAT OUTLINES THE 

METHOD FOR SELECTING MEMBERS OF THE APPRAISAL DISTRICT BOARD OF 

DIRECTORS. 

 

 

EXPLANATION: 

The Board of Directors of the Tax Appraisal District of Bell County are currently selected under 

a method that was adopted by the taxing units of Bell County in 1985.  Under the method adopted 

in 1985, the seven-member board is comprised as follows: 

Bell County – 1 member 

City of Killeen – 1 member 

Killeen ISD – 1 member 

City of Temple – 1 member 

Temple ISD – 1 member 

City of Belton and Belton ISD – jointly share 1 member 

All other taxing units in the County (including Harker Heights) – jointly appoint 1 member 

 

The City of Harker Heights, having grown significantly since 1985, is now the third largest City 

in Bell County.  Council has discussed the issue of representation on the Bell CAD Board of 

Directors in the past.  After a recent decision by the Texas Attorney General on the makeup of Tax 

Appraisal Boards, Bell CAD mailed a letter out to the entities it represents to get feedback on the 

current makeup of the Board.  Bell CAD received back just one letter and that was from the City 

of Harker Heights.  Per Council’s direction, staff issued a letter to Bell CAD stating our desire to 

have representation more in line with how the County has grown. 

 

The City’s representative on the Board is Jared Bryan and he is also the Board’s President.  Mr. 

Bryan and Bell County’s Board representative, and Heights’ resident, Scot Arey, along with Bell 

CAD staff met with Mayor Smith and staff to discuss the City’s letter.  At today’s meeting, we 

will discuss the current system of board apportionment, the system as it would exist under the 

Attorney General’s ruling, and a potential third option.  In terms of the third option, changing the 

method adopted by Bell County in 1985 would require the agreement of all the voting entities.  

Staff desires Council’s direction on how to proceed on this issue. 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

1. Taxing Entities with Levies Breakdown 

2. Bell County District Taxing Unit Allocation Schedule. 
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